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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Well this has certainly been a week of change and disappointment, but as we have 

all experienced during the pandemic - things can change overnight and we have to 

be prepared. I want to start by thanking the amazing team at Bembridge CE Primary 

for how understanding and supportive they have been following the toughest decision 

to date.  

We all have the same desire in our hearts to make sure that the children have as 

many of the experiences as possible and continue to feel a joyous celebration of 

Christmas. They have been so busy practising for the production and we are 

determined to deliver a memorable performance for you all to enjoy watching 

together at home. Mr Dignan and Mr Collings are ready to become a movie 

production team and we are borrowing cameras from Maurice to ensure good quality.  

This week I have seen so much great learning across the school. In reception, the 

pupils have explored the concept of birthdays and learnt the nativity story of the birth 

of Jesus. In Year 1, I observed their phonics lesson and was so impressed with their 

knowledge of previous sounds and how quickly they could identify the number of 

phonemes within a word. In Year 2, the children have also been applying their 

phonics and I have been so impressed with their word reading and recognising some 

of the trickier graphemes.  

In Year 3, Mr Dignan showed me the impact of the children practicing their fluency in 

maths each morning and how children have grown in confidence in their ability. 

Apparently, they remind Mr Dignan when he forgets it is fluent in five time. In Year 4, 

the children explained how they have created their own monster to include in their 

story and how they could decide the 

ending of their tale. I met some 

gruesome looking Grendels and look 

forward to reading some excellent 

stories next week.  

In Year 5, I happened to catch them 

having their first music lesson with 

the new glockenspiel (funded by the 

Parish Council at their Dragonôs Den 

event). They were just acclimatising 

themselves to where the different 

notes were but I am sure they will be 
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ready to share a performance in the New Year.  

 

Finally, in Year 6 I enjoyed watching the pupils deduce from given images the 

possible context of their class text. They astounded me with the connections they 

made to previous learning and texts they had read. It was a joy to watch.  

In sport, we have another win to share with you all. Last Friday, the Uô11ôs played 

Holy Cross and won 2-0. It was a wet and muddy pitch but the boys put in a great 

performance. See the full match report for further details. We also had a superb win 

yesterday 6-0 to Bembridge against St Blasius and we will have the full report on this 

next week. We continue to monitor closely the sports fixtures and how they align with 

our risk assessment, to ensure the children are at low risk of infection but able to 

continue to play in competitive sports.  

This week we were thanked by the Royal British Legion for our support of the poppy 

appeal, we raised £155. So a huge thank you to all who donated and purchased a 

poppy.  

 

 
Yours Faithfully,  
 
Mrs Chambers 
Headteacher 

 

 

Awards and Special Mentions  

 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Year Name Comment 

R Jonty For fantastic contributions when we were learning about the 
Christmas story. 

1 Elkie For reading every night! What dedication! 

2 Coco She puts so much care and effort into the presentation of her 
work. It really is excellent and a pleasure to see! 

3 Noah For impressing Mrs Pedley with your mathematical 
knowledge. 
 

4 Sienna For her hard work and effort when measuring the perimeter 
of shapes in Maths. 

5 Mason For superb effort with his cursive handwriting even in books 
when there are no handwriting guidelines to use. 

6 Rory For always having a positive attitude to your learning, 
modelling excellent manners and being a superb role model 
to the rest of the school. 

 

  



U-11 Boys League Fixture- Holy Cross 0 - 2 Bembridge 

 
Team: Charlie F, Tom, Antonio, Zak, Jake, Stanley (1), Charlie L (1), Elan, Jude, James. 

 
Last Friday, our U-11 boyôs football team travelled to Holy Cross to play their penultimate league 
fixture. This was an important match with a win likely to see us through to the quarter finals with 
a match to spare, and with Holy Cross needing to win to keep their hopes of qualifying alive. It is 
safe to say it wasn't great footballing conditions when we arrived at Holy Cross with heavy rain 
and a cold wind making it tough conditions for players and supporters!  
The first half was a fairly even affair with the boys trying to find a way through the Holy Cross 
defence and the opposition winning the ball back well and hitting us on the counter as the first 
half ended 0-0. Mr. Collings' half time team talk was about pressing the ball back quicker in the 
second half and playing quicker to create chances.  
The boys did a great job of listening to the instructions and, after Jake won the ball back, James 
played a brilliant through ball to Stanley who took one touch before smashing the ball in the 
bottom corner to make it 1-0. Suddenly our tails were up and we were winning the ball back well 
and creating chances. Jake's early crosses into the box was causing havoc in defence with Jude 
going close with a header. Some good passing then gave the ball to Charlie. L who dribbled past 
three defenders before being brought down in the box. Charlie then brushed himself off before 
confidently firing the ball past the goalkeeper to give us a crucial second goal. 
 Holy Cross came back strong as they tried to score a goal but Tom and Charlie F did an 
excellent job in defence to keep them out with Antonio making one great save down low to his 
left. An Antonio kick then gave the ball to Elan who fed the ball to Zak before he went on a great 
mazy run down the right wing and narrowly fired wide- very unlucky! The boys then held strong 
in the final minutes to secure an impressive away win. 
A great second half performance from the boys who really listened well to the team talk and put 
in very good performance. Holy Cross were one of the strongest teams we have faced this year 
so to win 2-0 away was a fantastic result. 
Well done to the boys who stood up strong to some tough tackles, and to the children who came 
into the squad after some players were unable to play. It is great having such strength in depth 
with the Year 5/6 boys. This result should now hopefully see us through to the quarter finals with 
one game to spare. 
Finally, a big thank you to the parents who transported the boys and cheered the team on in the 
wind and rain. 
 

 
 



 

 

Our House of the week was 

Yellow House with 388 

points!  

 

 
 

Diary Dates 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Attendance 
 

Class Attendance -  week ending  26 November 2021 

Reception Class 93.5% 

Year 1 Class 92.4% 

Year 2 Class 98.6% 

Year 3 Class 93.1% 

Year 4 Class 95.5% 

Year 5 Class 96.5% 

Year 6 Class 99.2% 

Whole School Attendance                            95.7% 

 
 
Holidays in term time 
Please remember that we are unable to authorise any absence from school due to 
holidays in term time. 
  
Reporting pupil absence 
If your child is unwell and will not be at school it is essential you phone the school by 

9:30am to inform us of their absence and the reason why, to record in our registers. If 

we do not hear by 9.30am we will try and contact you or another person on your list 

of contacts. If we cannot get contact we will then inform the Police and the Education 

Welfare Officer to report a Child Missing in Education. We have a duty of care to 

make sure all of our children are safe and follow current safeguarding procedures. 

Date Event 

15.12.21 Christmas Jumper Day and 
Christmas Lunch 

04.01.22 Start of the Spring Term 



Absences from school will only be authorised when supported by an acceptable 
written explanation from a parent within 3 days of the childôs return to school. To 
make this easier we have attached a pro forma to the end of this newsletter, which 
you may choose to use.  Alternatively, you can 
email office@bembridgeceprimary.co.uk giving the dates, reason for absence and 
whether medical advice was sought. 

 
 
 
Holy Communion 
Any children in Years 3, 4 and 5 who would like to make their first Holy Communion 
next year at St Maryôs Catholic Church.  Please let St Maryôs Primary School office 
know on 0198356200 or admin@stmaryspri.co.uk.  Lessons will start in the New 
Year. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Should your child go to school or nursery 
today? 
 
The NHS has put together a useful guide 
to help parents and carers work out what 
to do if their child is poorly and whether 
they should go to school.  
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Get all the information on this website:  
 
https://what0-18.nhs.uk/parentscarers/child-unwell-ok-go-nurseryschool-1  
 
 
 
Music Lessons in School 
We have two music teachers who come in to school who can offer drums, brass, 
piano, ukulele and guitar.  Details are available on the following 
link  https://iwmt.org.uk.  This gives details of prices, terms and conditions and how to 
sign children up for lessons. 
 
 
My name is John Sharpe and I work with the IWMT , teaching the guitar and ukulele 
in the islandôs schools.  If any of your pupils would like to learn either of these 
instruments, in either a small group or individual lesson, Iôd be delighted to help. 
 
Please email Sammi Vine, our administrator at www.iwmt.org.uk if you would like any 
further information. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
John Sharpe MA (IWMT) 
 
 

 
 
Flu Immunisation Programme 
If you missed the deadline to register your child to have their 
immunisation in school an email was sent out on Wednesday 
giving details on how to register your child for an appointment 
at a Community hub. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Breakfast Club at Windmills 
Our Breakfast Club is fully operational again for Year R to Year 6!  5 days a week 
07:45-08:45 
 £5 per session for advanced block bookings, £6 for adhoc bookings. 
 
Fun activities, help with homework plus a healthy breakfast including toast, cereal, 
porridge & Ewaôs legendary homemade pancakes once a week all included. 
For more information, contact Rachel in the office on the Windmills preschool site 
01983 873575, email windmillspreschoolltd@btconnect.com, or via FB messenger 

@WindmillsBembridge.  Spaces are allocated on a first come first served basis. 
A registration form needs to be completed for each child attending. 

 

Community Events 

RYA and Yachts & Yachting Club of the Year Award across the UK 
Please give us your vote! 
The annual award recognises the outstanding achievement of sailing clubs across 
the UK and promotes the hard work and dedication that goes into running a 
successful club. We are very much a local Club and all the support would be grateful 
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received, we are flying the flag for the Island. We have won an award for being 
recognised for sustainability achievements. 
 
Voting will close on Monday 24 January 2022. The winner will be announced at the 
RYA Dinghy & Watersports Show in February. Here is the link 
https://awards.yachtsandyachting.co.uk/rya/ 

 
Football for Children in Reception Class 
We are looking to start a Mini Kickers session on Saturday mornings. This will be a 
45min session to help develop your children's early interest in football. 
 
The sessions will be run by the highly Qualified Andy 'Pud" North, who has worked as 
a coach associated with Portsmouth football club for many years.  
 
Numbers will be limited, so please get in touch if you are interested in your reception 
age child attending. 
 
Please text Gary 07976 310043 
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